ACC Minutes

Loma Linda Subdivision

April 5, 2021

Virtual Zoom Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Jo Myatt at 1:08 pm.  Those who joined the meeting via Zoom were Jo Myatt, Steve Hendrix  , Nancy Dorenkott , Lea Young, Annie Pack and Tom Highsmith.

After mentioning the addition of gates to the fence request by Dara O'Neal and Kyle Knight for review under the New Business, Jo made a motion that the draft agenda be accepted.  Nancy seconded the motion.
Draft minutes from the March 1, 2021 meeting were read by Jo Myatt for the benefit of those in attendance.  When there were no revisions or questions, Nancy made a motion that the minutes be approved and Steve seconded the motion. The minutes will be submitted by Jo Myatt for posting on the website.

In the Homeowners Open forum, there were no additional issues for discussion.

Under Old business, the issue of the request by the HOA board for the amendment to the Structures Allowed on Any Lot Article IX, Section 3, (b) (iii) Policy was raised.  As these comments were received only late last week for review from Bill Trimarco, Jo made a motion to postpone the review of this issue so that the ACC could fully review.  Steve seconded the motion.

Under new business, the committee reviewed three issues:

- Dara O’Neal and Kyle Knight, 677 Loma Linda had submitted a request for construction of a fence with gates. Discussion was held with regard to this request.  Lea asked if this was a new fence or continuation of existing. Jo described the fencing as per the application.  Lea also asked about distances of fence from road in particular.  After all questions were satisfied, Jo made a motion to accept. Nancy seconded.  

-.Ken and Nancy Dorenkott, 45 La Tierra Ct had submitted submitted a revision to their original fence request providing that a portion would be a solid fence at the top of their driveway.  Discussion was held with regard to this request.  Nancy recused herself from discussion/approval as an ACC member, but answered questions. Tom Highsmith asked what material and what height the fence would be. Nancy advised no more than 8’ and wooden for the solid portion only. Questions were raised with regard to possible wildlife restrictions. It was confirmed that the solid portion of the fence was a short distance and meant to be in keeping with the fencing that is required and will be put up for the adjacent LPG tank. After all questions were satisfied, Steve made a motion to accept and Jo seconded.

*Note: the homeowner has since contacted Fish and Wildlife , locally as well as in Durango as well as Archuleta Building Department to confirm that there are not any issues with the proposed fence.

-Discussion on LLHOA Board Member, Bill Trimarco's email:  " Comments on ACC Policy Proposal Regarding Structures as of 3/30/2021"- Jo stated that she was taking issue with the fact that the ACC was given a modified list of the comments and not the direct communications. Steve agreed and also stated that what he saw was that some of the comments/ suggestions were in direct conflict with the Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions.  Nancy further agreed that we needed to see the full context of the comments to best understand and respond.  Jo further referenced a comment which mentioned the issue of a 2nd house on a property and there was not any reference to this in what the ACC had proposed. Nancy commented that although the ACC is open to any suggestions, it was frustrating in that the ACC had taken weeks to review and edit a document that the Board had directed the ACC to do so, then, submitted it for comments on the website to all property owners over the required period of time; no comments were received and now sometime later these comments are presented by the HOA board.  Since there were no HOA board members present at this meeting, Jo will ask for clarification at the board meeting on Monday for all of these comments.  Jo made a motion that the review of these comments be postponed until the HOA board can further clarify.  Steve seconded.

The next meeting was set for May 3, 2021 at 1 pm. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:34 pm.

